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One of the new items we introduced in the March newsletter was 

the beautiful cover photo. Each quarter the photo will be changed 

out to feature a picture sent in by you! In addition to the amazing 

rally photos we want to see the photos that all of you are taking 

as you journey out into our beautiful country! So if you would like 

to “compete” for the cover of the award winning 4CU newsletter 

send in your best “Airstream in action” picture! The picture will 

be judged by our Board as to which one will be featured on the 

September cover. So send in your full sized image (at least 2,048 

pixels on the short edge) and let the best photo win the cover! 

Please send all photos to: ilene@bellhopadventures.com.

Hey members, remember we have a Facebook and Twitter 

account! 

Happy trails!
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Hello all,

Spring has sprung and summer is just about here!  We 

have been pretty inactive with our trailer community 

this spring as we were busy preparing a house for 

sale.  We do hope to be out and about some this 

Summer and Fall.  Hope to see some of you at the 

upcoming rallies.

International is right around the corner for those 

interested in the long pull to Michigan and trust me 

it is a long voyage as we made that trip last year for 

a wedding.  But, I am sure our 4CU members, the 

Girards, will put on a great event.

The El Morro rally looks to be sold out at this time but 

space is still available for Labor Day at Mesa Verde 

and we hope to make that rally. 

In the meantime, have a great rolling Summer.  Travel 

safe.  Looking forward to seeing you all soon!

L e t t e r  f r o m  t h e  4 C U  P r e s i d e n t
2016 Deanza Rally - Photo by Ruth & Harry Vollmer

 By Steve Bittner 

2016 Thanksgiving Rally - Photo by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker
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Bonnie Bobman (Scottsdale, AZ) was recently 

honored at the Arizona Quilt Guild Show in March. 

In her first time entering a quilt in a show, Bonnie 

won Honorable Mention in the themed category 

“Salute America” for her quilt entitled “Un-biased 

Nation”.  Bonnie said she was genuinely thrilled  

and additionally shocked at winning the Judge’s 

Recognition Award - awarded for the quilt in the 

show that most impressed the judges. Wow! Bonnie’s 

statement which accompanied her art:

“Un-biased Nation”
January 2017, Original Design, Pieced and quilted 
by Bonnie Bobman
This improvised piece represents America and the 

values of diversity, inclusion, and creativity in the 

face of adversity. The fabric comes from  shops across 

the country – some scrap fabric and some treasured 

prints. Representing the varying shades of this 

country’s people and the spectrum of opinions we 

hold dear, it symbolizes how our country is greatest 

when the pieces work together. It has flaws, but in it 

I see many varied communities sharing and learning 

from each other. Most importantly, like America, it 

remains a work in progress.

Congratulations, Bonnie! We know how talented 

you are, as we have witnessed over and over. It’s 

so nice to see you being recognized for your efforts. 

Stitch on!

As a side-bar, Bonnie reports that once again, 

members of the 4CU outdid themselves at the 3rd 

Annual Piecing at Picacho Charity Quilting event 

at the New Years Rally. With sunny skies and a little 

4 C U  M e m b e r  N e w s
 By Terry Rich 

Bonnie Bobman at Arizona Quilt Guild Show
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chill we were able to complete 10 quilt tops from 

the kits provided by Quilts for Kids, our beneficiary 

of these wonderful comfort quilts.   Please check 

them out at their website at www.quiltsforkids.org 

for more information. If you would like to contribute 

throughout the year by making more, contact Bonnie 

at bAAmbi7as@gmail.com. We appreciate you 

heading up this great project, Bonnie!

Longtime 4CU Member Chan Chandler (Warwick, GA) got hitched! Chan and his new bride, Angie, were 

married on May 6! Congratulations, you two … and welcome to the 4CU Airstream family, Angie! We hope to 

meet you sooner rather than later!

Howard & Carolyn Efner (Lamy, NM) Update! Howard is walking without a cane now, following his knee 

replacement. And Carolyn is progressing well with her chemotherapy. They have been adjusting the “cocktail” 

to minimize side effects. Her last round will be early in June. Keep them in your thoughts.

As we reported earlier, Lynn Eubank & Maria Beck (formerly of Angel Fire, NM) sold the Monte Verde RV Park 

in Angle. They have spent the last several months in their Airstream at a cousin’s home in Las Lunas while they 

looked for a new place to put down roots. They have found a new home and will be landing in Bosque Farms, 

NM! Congrats on your new digs, Lynn & Maria! 

By the way, Maria is going to represent the 4CU as our Delegate at the International Rally in Escanaba in July  
and Ed Stroetz (Thomson, GA) will be our Alternate Delegate! Thanks, Maria and Ed!

For the last several years Britt Quisenberry 
(Albuquerque, NM) has volunteered his time, sweat 

and travel to be involved with the Congo Water Project 

under the auspices of the non-profit organization 

Congo Projects for Relief 

https://www.congoprojectsforrelief.org/clean-water-

project.

Britt has been there several times and is scheduled 

for more trips in the future. The Congo Water Project 

is focused on building a fresh water system in the 

village of Musumba in the Democratic Republic  of 

Congo. In short, a 75 meter deep well has been drilled 

and a high capacity pump to lift the water has been 

installed.  The water will be stored in a 500,000 liter 

tank and then with the aid of a booster pump it will 

be delivered through the village as safe, pressurized 

drinking water. The current water system is 60 years 

old and relies on a stream uphill to gravity feed two 

storage tanks and then gravity feed the village. Thus, 

in a dry year they have little to no water. Unlike most 

water projects in Africa where shallow wells are dug 

and often run dry and collapse, this is much more 

like a municipal water supply.  It can be treated and 

sanitized if needed and it will supply the village 

of 45,000 people.  In the future, we hope to install 

another well and tank, including a new pressure loop 

through the village to aid in getting water to the far 

edges of the village.  This plan also includes a solar 

field to supply electricity to the pumps.

Britt gave an informational talk to the Moab Rally to 

explain the project, what it means to the village and 

to relate his personal involvement. As it happens, 

http://www.quiltsforkids.org/
mailto:bAAmbi7as@gmail.com
https://www.congoprojectsforrelief.org/clean-water-project
https://www.congoprojectsforrelief.org/clean-water-project
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after the dust settled, we had a little extra cash from 

the Moab rally fees collected, so we are making a one-

time donation to the project on behalf of the 4CU. If 

you would like to contribute to the project, please 

contact Britt at bqinabq@gmail.com. Thanks, Britt, 

for your involvement in this worthwhile effort!

Tanni Wells (Waddell, AZ) has retired after 40 years in nursing! Congratulations, Tanni! We hope this means 

you will have more time to spend around the 4CU campfire!

Are you moving? 

Did you get married? 

Do you have a new family member? 

If you have news or life events that you’d like to share with the 
4CU membership, just let Terry Rich know at Terry@TBRich.com. 

Curious minds want to know!

2016 Lo Lo Mai Rally - Photo by Stephen Porter

mailto:Terry@TBRich.com
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We are pleased to WELCOME the following 7 New Members who have joined the 4CU since the March 2017 

Newsletter.

Glen & Julia Ernst.........................................El Paso, TX .............................. 4CU

Mulligan, Bruce & Janis Checchia...............Arroyo Secco, NM................... 4CU

Jim & Barb Powell........................................Draper, UT.............................. Affiliates, Wasatch UT Unit

John & Jennifer Graham..............................Moab, UT................................ Affiliates, Wasatch UT Unit

Don & Mary Tucker.......................................Santa Fe, NM.......................... 4CU

Scott & Cathy Verhines.................................Albuquerque, NM................... 4CU

Ian Wade & Ginger McKenna.......................South Jordan, UT................... Affiliates, Wasatch UT Unit

A big 4CU WELCOME to each of you! We are pleased to have you join our merry band of happy campers and 

encourage you to get involved ASAP! Those who have not yet attended a rally, why not sign up for one soon 

and jump in … you won’t regret it! We all look forward to seeing you around the 4CU campfire as soon and as 

often as possible. 

 By Terry Rich 

2016 Pagosa Rally - Photo by Diane & Dennis Moore
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Will You Help Welcome New 4CU Members?

We have a small group of members who have 

volunteered to send welcome email notes to new 

members as they join. You can be part of that effort. 

If you’d like to help, drop Terry Rich a note at Terry@

TBRich.com. You will then be CC’d as each new 

member welcome letter goes out. Just follow up 

with a personal welcome note of your own at your 

leisure. This is an easy but important way to help with 

membership. Reaching out to new members makes 

a world of difference to them! The best thing you can 

do to keep the 4CU strong is to help new members 

to get involved and help them get acquainted with 

other members. We all know how hard it is to join a 

new group not knowing anyone. This is a chance to 

ease someone’s way to being a new friend right at 

the get-go!

Our Current Membership Numbers:

We started 2017 with 163 Full Members + 76 Affiliates for a total of 239 Members.  We have added 22 New 

Full Members since 1 January. 

We currently have 181 Full Members + 80 Affiliates for a total of 261 Members. 

Help the 4CU Continue to Grow!

There’s a 2017/18 Membership Form available on the 

4CU Website at

http://fourcornersunit.com/membership.html and 

an online version is available at

http://4cu.boondocking.net/application.php.

When we camp there are opportunities to share our 

good times in the 4CU with other Airstreamers. Why 

not print some 4CU 2017/18 Member Applications 

and keep a supply in your rig … or keep a copy 

on your laptop and phone to email to folks you 

meet! You never know when someone will want 

information about the 4CU! Word of mouth is our 

greatest membership development tool.

Renewal Reminders for 2018 Will Begin in July!

We will begin the annual membership renewal efforts in July, so stay tuned. You will receive an email 

reminding you to renew and the details of doing so in July. Those who have special circumstances (like 

being prepaid, etc) will receive individual notes about your membership status.

Questions?

If you have any questions about 4CU or WBCCI membership, your current membership status please 

do not hesitate to contact Terry Rich, Membership Chair, at Terry@TBRich.com.

mailto:Terry%40TBRich.com?subject=
mailto:Terry%40TBRich.com?subject=
http://fourcornersunit.com/membership.html
http://4cu.boondocking.net/application.php
mailto:Terry@TBRich.com
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4CU T-Shirts!
We have a limited inventory available 

of Short Sleeve T-Shirts for sale. Shirts 

can either be shipped or delivered at an 

upcoming rally.

We current have just 9 Short Sleeve 
Shirts in Large as of May19:

Because the inventory is so limited, 

to avoid receiving orders we can’t fill, 

please contact Terry Rich at terry@tbrich.com if you’d like to purchase a shirt. Terry will confirm that we have 

the shirts to fill your order and send you an order form to complete and send in with your payment. Your shirts 

will be reserved pending receipt of payment. Please do this even if you are planning pick them up at a rally.  

Unreserved inventory will be available at upcoming rallies until we are solid out. Thanks!

A big thank you to all of the following contributors
who made this issue of the 4CU newsletter possible!

Steve Bittner, Howard Efner, Terry Rich, Greg Schmuker, Bonnie Bobman, Stephen Porter, Leon Hauck,  

and the 4CU Board Members

 by Bonnie Bobman 

Wish you knew a 4CU member’s birthday so you 

could send best wishes?  Join the 4CU Birthday Club 

and we can all celebrate together!  In each newsletter 

we will publish a list of our upcoming birthdays! If 

you see one of your 4CU pals has a birthday drawing 

near, you’ll know to send them a greeting!

The 4CU would like to wish a very happy birthday 
to the following people:

	 Alan Bobman ...................May 23
	 Jeff Vaughn ......................June 2 
	 Greg Schumker ................June 16
	 Dennis Moore ...................July 7
	 Ramona Heath .................July 31
	 Jerry Rainey .....................July 31

To join the club, simply email your name and birth date
The Month and Date or MM/DD - Year is NOT necessary to Bonnie at BAAMbi7as@gmail.com

4 C U  b i r t h d ay  c l u b

mailto:BAAMbi7as%40gmail.com?subject=4CU%20Birthday%20Club
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4 t h  Q u a r t e r  F i n a n c i a l  -  1 0 / 0 1 / 1 6  t o  1 2 / 3 1 / 1 6
 By Howard Efner 

2016 Pancho Villa Rally - Photo by Terry rich & Greg Schmuker

Starting Balance 7,117.72
Income

Dues - Cash 481.00
Dues - PayPal* 886.38
T-Shirt Sales 84.00
Affil. Badges 10.00
Total 1,461.38

Expenditures
International Dues 1,300.00
St Jude Hosp. (Mazza Mem.) 100.00
Crook C. G. Reserv. 1,049.00
Total 2,449.00

Ending Balance 6,130.10

* Less PayPal Fees
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In the March Newsletter we focused on Southern 

New Mexico. This time we will look at Northern New 

Mexico. There are a LOT of camping opportunities 

between the very well developed NM State Park 

system, national forests, and other federal lands. We 

haven’t been to every New Mexico State Park but we 

hope to camp in them all eventually.

For general information go to the New Mexico State 

Parks at http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/SPD/.

For general information go to the New Mexico State 

Parks. The NM State Park Locater (http://www.emnrd.

state.nm.us/SPD/FindaPark.html)Page on the site is 

a handy reference to bookmark for future reference. 

You can jump to any park from it. The Fees, Permit and 

Rentals Page spells out the fee structure. Generally, 

primitive campsites are $8/night; campsites with 

water & electricity in NM State Parks are $14/night, 

and if sewer hookups are available those go for $18/

night. Compared to AZ State Park fees which range 

from $15 - $35/night … these are great prices! For 

NM State residents there is a yearly camping pass 

available for $180, or $100 for 62+ seniors. The passes 

reduce the costs to a handsome $4/night for W&E and 

$8/night with W&E&S. Can’t beat that! Unfortunately, 

the annual pass for non-NM-residents is $225/year … 

so if you camp more than 16 nights (based on $14/

night), it’s worth the fee. Sadly, there is no senior 

pass for out-of-staters.

NM State Parks
We have camped in several of the Northern NM 

parks but there are several more we have yet to see. 

 By Terry Rich 

Photo by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker

http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/SPD/
http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/SPD/FindaPark.html
http://www.emnrd.state.nm.us/SPD/FindaPark.html
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We consider Heron Lake State Park to be one of our 

favorites…it’s northwest of Espanola, NM near Ojos, 

NM just south of Chama. It’s a great area to explore 

and El Vado Lake State Park is next door. We know 

that several of our members enjoy Heron Lake when 

passing through that area, and we have even had a 

couple of rallies there! (We should do that again, 

yes?!) The park is large, has a nice mix of pine and 

cedar trees … the lake has good fishing (on ice in 

the winter!), and there are campgrounds with water 

& electricity as well as dry camping opportunities  

meaning something for everyone.

After one of our Santa Fe rallies, we explored a few 

state parks in northeast and 

east-central NM…the first was 

Villanueva Stare Park east 

of Santa Fe. It’s a nice little 

park tucked away in a small 

canyon. It’s very quiet and a 

good place to relax and settle 

in with a good book.

From Villanueva, we headed 

south to pick up I-40 and head east to Santa Rosa 

Lake State Park. It’s a “reservoir campground” so 

it was pretty far from the water and seemed to be 

populated by locals (some looked semi-permanent) 

… after all it is the only body of open water for miles 

in any direction. 

It was fairly warm when we were at Santa Rosa, so 

we decided not to stay and headed further south 

to Vaughn and east of US 60 to Manzano Mountains 

State Park. Manzano is a pleasant little campground a 

bit north of Mountainair, NM, in pine forest … it’s just 

above the scrub oak and piñon pine, so the park is not 

quite high enough in altitude to serve as a summer 

getaway, so it would be best to visit in spring and fall. 

The facilities were pretty new when we were there…

very nicely done sites and a brand new dump station. 

Sites have water & electricity. The Quarai Mission 

Ruins are nearby, and worth a visit.

Federal Lands 
We highly recommend the Jemez National Forest 

campgrounds NW of Albuquerque. We stayed a 

Jemez Falls Campground and really enjoyed it. It’s 

high, in the pine forest and in an area with lots of see. 

This is where we saw a sign for Fenton Lake State Park  

but we couldn’t add another stop on that trip. We did 

make one more stop: a small 

but really sweet campground 

on the Jemez River on the way 

south out of the Jemez … it 

was Linda Vista Campground 

(dry camping) south of the 

town of Jemez Springs (a fun 

place) right on the river. It 

was under construction when 

we were there, but Bandalier 

National Monument is in the Jemez Mts near White 

Rock, NM on Highway 4. We’ll hit that the next time 

we are in the neighborhood. (See our travel log for 

additional details about this area: http://www.tbrich.

com/azbambi/heron-jemez-balloon_sep10_intro.

html)

On another post-Santa Fe rally extended trip, we 

did the Enchanted Circle in NoNM. This is a scenic 

drive that encircles the mountains that are home to 

the Taos ski area. If you start in Taos and head east 

and north, you will pass through Shady Brook, Angel 

Fire (where we stayed at the Monte Verde RV Park 

State Parks in NoNM that we have not 

camped in yet, but have heard good 

things about include:

• Bluewater Lake State Park south of  

I-40 between Gallup and Grants, NM

• Fenton Lake State Park in the Jemez 

Mountains NW of Albuquerque

http://www.tbrich.com/azbambi/heron-jemez-balloon_sep10_intro.html
http://www.tbrich.com/azbambi/heron-jemez-balloon_sep10_intro.html
http://www.tbrich.com/azbambi/heron-jemez-balloon_sep10_intro.html
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previously owned by 4CU members Lynn Eubank & 

Maria Beck), Eagles Nest (and the state park there)  

then north and west to the Red River area, and finally 

Questa and south to Arroyos Honda and back to Taos. 

We stayed a couple of nights at one of the several 

national forest campgrounds on the stretch from Red 

River to Questa. Very pretty area.

If you travel from Springerville, AZ to Soccoro, NM, on 

US 60, there is a very nice campground called Datil 

Wells Campground about 1 mile west of Datil, NM  … 

maybe 1/2 mile south of  60. It’s a BLM campground, 

dry camping, free firewood, shelters at sites, not 

heavily used and just an overall nice place to stop for 

the night. Inexpensive, too. If memory serves, it was 

$4/night with a senior pass.

We can’t forget Valley of Fires Campground, a BLM-

operated campground south of Socorro of I-25 

between San Antonio and Carrizozo, NM. It’s a 

wonderful little campground that sits on an “island” 

of terra firma in the middle of a large lava flow. It’s 

geologically quite interesting and there is an easy 

paved trail through the flow to get an up-close and 

personal look. The campground has sweeping views 

of the mountains to the southeast and beautiful 

sunsets. The campground offers both dry camping 

and water/electric sites overlooking the flow. 

Shower and a dump station are available. 

The State of New Mexico offers every climate and 

every terrain you could want, all within a day’s drive 

or less. As you can see, we have MUCH camping to 

do and places to visit before we can claim to have 

the State of New Mexico — the Land of Enchantment 

— covered. And that’s not a bad bucket list item at 

all! 

Be sure to check out our AZBambi Travel Log for our 

trips to these areas … for pictures and more detailed 

information of our travels with AZBambi.

Happy trails,

Terry & Greg & Abbey



4 C U  W e b s i t e  N e w s

There has been some back-end changes to 

the website that most will not see; these 

changes however will allow us to continue to 

update the site and lower cost.  

On the rally page, we have now added a state 

outline with the state flag showing through it 

so you can quickly see where the upcoming 

rallies will be.  We have also add a map to 

the bottom of this page with that shows the 

exact location of each rally in the four corners 

area.  You can click on each of the airstreams 

on the map to get more information about 

the rally.

Check back often to the website to see new 

photo albums, rally information updates, 

and links: http://fourcornersunit.com/

Currently the future plans for the site 

includes updates to the forum to integrate it 

into the main webpage.  By doing this, and 

simplifying the forum, we are looking to add 

an online member info in a private area, 

along with lower the overall cost to host the 

site.

CALL OUT: If there is anyone interested in 

helping to develop serverless architecture 

code for the website, please let Stephen 

know at webmaster@fourcornersunit.com.

 by Stephen Porter 
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The Monumental Moab Rally was held at the ACT 

Campground in Moab, UT 8–12 May 2017 … and was 

it a good time!

For those who don’t know the back story … Terry & 

Greg enjoyed a big loop trip of national parks and 

monuments in Utah in May 2016 … our last stop was 

Moab, which is the vortex of Utah’s red rock country. 

We thought, “Hmm. I wonder. This would be a great 

place for a 4CU Rally! We NEED a rally in UT!” And it 

was hatched. We spoke to the staff who were all for 

it, and we booked the entire RV park of 20 sites for 

4 nights, arriving Monday and departing Friday … 

leaving a weekend at both ends for travel.

ACT Campground is a small RV park of 20 sites along 

with a tenting area and rooms for rent. There is s 

a community kitchen, outdoor kitchen, showers/

bathroom, laundry, fire pit and now a big ol’ yurt for 

groups of up to 30 people! We had full hookups, Wifi 

and cable! What more can we ask for?

A good time was had by all. We filled all 20 sites and 

we had 3 other rigs who couldn’t get into the park but 

stayed at nearby RV parks and joined us for events 

… not ideal, but it worked. Monday evening was a 

happy hour mixer. Tuesday morning we had coffee 

with Twinkies, Ding Dongs & HoHo’s (which we called 

“Retro Sweets”) and left all four days wide open so 

folks could visit all the many points of interest in the 

area.

Tuesday evening was a Burger, Brat and Hot Dog 

BBQ at the outdoor kitchen and grill with all the 

fixin’s and a ton of shared sides and deserts. After the 

BBQ we had a presentation from Kim, one of the ACT 

 by Terry Rich 

2 0 1 7  M o n u m e n ta l  M oa b  R a l ly  R e v i e w
2017 Moab Rally - Photo by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker
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Campground owners about “Desert Varnish.”  This 

is the black streaking you often see on the red rock 

cliffs. Now we know! Just ask us! (Thanks, Kim!)

Also Tuesday evening, Ruth Volmer, Diane Moore, 

Tamara Rodriguez and Bonnie Bobman had the 

opportunity to spend an evening with the Delicate 

Stitchers, the local Moab quilters and sewists. After 

a happy “half-hour”, the girls were treated to news 

about the current quilt show 

at the Museum of Moab and 

a short lecture by a teacher 

on a quilting technique. This 

was followed by a show and 

share of everyone’s current 

work. The 4CUers were 

encouraged to bring and 

show their beautiful original 

Airstream embroidery, 

one of a kind Asian fiber 

works of art, crazy-

quilted denim coverlets 

and cherished heirloom 

quilts.   What a wonderful 

evening of community in 

Moab!  Thanks, all!

Wednesday evening we had an optional outing … 

Dinner and the “Light & Sound Show” at Canyonlands 

By Night Tours. Dinner was a Cowboy Dutch Oven 

buffet dinner (which was really quite good) in their 

restaurant followed by a 2-hour night cruise up the 

Colorado River and back. The cruise included a talk 

by a host/guide who pointed out features in the red 

rock cliffs and explained some of the history and 

geology behind it all.  Once it was dark, we were 

entertained with lights, music and a narrative with 

more history and information about the people who 

lived there. The boat was an open barge-like design 

with rows of seats allowing great views. As the boat 

goes up the river and back, the cliffs are lit and 

story told. It was a bit chilly that night but we were 

prepared …plus they gave us blankets. There were 37 

in our group, plus some other folks, but we didn’t fill 

the boat, which holds 144 people. Many have said this 

was the highlight of the rally, and we were so pleased 

that it was well-received and that so many of us 

participated. Those who didn’t held down the 

fort and minded kids and dogs. 

Thursday morning the ACT 

Campground Staff headed 

by one of the owners, 

Cherie, and  their “Artist in 

Residence” David (who is 

a writer and photographer 

and also mans the desk), 

provided us with a pancake 

breakfast complete with 

plain, blueberry and 

banana/walnut pancakes, 

ham and scrambled eggs to 

fortify us for the last day of 

sight-seeing. 

That evening we had a pot luck (again a lot of great 

food) followed by a drawing for some goodies/prizes, 

a presentation about the Congo Water Project (see 

the Member News Notes section in the Newsletter), 

and stargazing, courtesy of Steve & Cindy MacKenzie, 

who brought their telescope. 

Friday morning was departure time. Four of us had 

planned to stay an additional night just to decompress.  
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That was a good thing, but was a little sad to see all 

the Aluminum leave and be replaced by big while 

boxes of various types. It was a complete change-over 

and the park was again filled to capacity by the end 

of the afternoon. (Greg and Terry had witnessed this 

change-over take place in the reverse when we got 

there a day early on Sunday and watched Monday AM 

as all the big boxes left to be replaced with Aluminum! 

THAT was not sad!)

We want to thank everyone who attended the rally 

and helped make it a success. It was a great group 

and a wonderful mix of members … we had several 

there for the their very first rally, as well as a good 

number of familiar faces. There was much hugging. 

We even gained 1 new Affiliate … some folks from UT 

who happened by.

We also want to thank the ACT staff. They were 

incredible. More than once we heard members 

commenting about how wonderful the staff was and 

how much they enjoyed not only the facility they 

have built but also the friendly environment they 

have created.

ACT owners Kim & Cherie have a 2006 19’ Bambi 

just like ours… it’s parked in a permanent site near 

the office and they rent it out like a room. Being 

Airstream owners we told them they ought to join 

our merry little band of campers! Cherie said they 

didn’t have much opportunity to get out and camp, 

but I reminded them that when they close down in 

the winter, it would be a good time to escape south to 

warmer temps. So they may be 4CUers before long! 

Bonus!

2017 Moab Rally - Photo by Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker
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2017 El Morro Rally
When........June 9-12, 2017

Where.......El Morro RV Park, Ramah, NM

Host..........Jamey Lathrop & John Greenfield and Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker

Info...........http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-06-09-el-morro-rally.html

2017 Labor Day at Mesa Verde
When........September 1-5, 2017

Where.......Ancient Cedars at Mesa Verde RV Park, Mancos, CO

Host..........Jamey Lathrop & John Greenfield and Bonnie & Alan Bobman

Info...........http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-09-01-labor-day-at-mesa-verde-rally.html

2017 Pancho Villa Rally
When........October 19-23, 2017

Where.......Pancho Villa State Park, Columbus, NM

Host..........Carolyn & Howard Efner and Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker

Info...........http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-10-19-pancho-villa-rally.html

http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-06-09-el-morro-rally.html
http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-09-01-labor-day-at-mesa-verde-rally.html
http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-10-19-pancho-villa-rally.html
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2017 Thanksgiving Rally
When........November 22-26, 2017

Where.......Caballo Lake State Park (Riverside Campground Group Area), Caballo, NM

Host..........John & Sylvia Blan and Terry Rich & Greg Schmuker

Info...........http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-11-23-Thanksgiving-rally.html

2017 - 2018 New Years Rally
When........December 29, 2017 - January 2, 2018

Where.......Picacho Peak State Park, Picacho, AZ

Host..........Louis Hall & Sergio Quiros

Info...........http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-12-26-new-years-rally.html

For the most up to date rally info, please go to:
http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.html

Thinking about how awesome it would be to host a 4CU Rally?
View the 4CU Rally Planning Guidelines at:

http://fourcornersunit.com/rally-planning-guidelines.html

60th International WBCCI  Rally
When.........July 22-29, 2017

Where.......Escanaba, MI 

Info...........http://wbcci.org/activities/international-rally/2017-escanaba-mi/rally

There is a write-up about the 60th International WBCCI Rally in Escanaba, MI on page 37 of the August Blue 

Beret and the Registration form is on page 38.  The link to the Blue Beret is:

http://wbcci.org/airstream-trailers/wbcci-publications/blue-beret

There is additional information in the President’s Corner on page 3.  If you are able to attend the Escanaba 

Rally, be sure to register early!  It may sound too early to get your space reserved, but it really isn’t as the 

electric/water/pumpout sites are SOLD OUT. There was a very healthy pre-registration at the previous 

year’s rally in Lewisburg gathering.

O t h e r  W B C C I  R a l l i e s

http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-11-23-Thanksgiving-rally.html
http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies/2017-12-26-new-years-rally.html
http://fourcornersunit.com/rallies.html
http://fourcornersunit.com/rally-planning-guidelines.html
http://wbcci.org/activities/international-rally/2017-escanaba-mi/rally
http://wbcci.org/airstream-trailers/wbcci-publications/blue-beret

